CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of the 

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

held in 

The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 17th May 2013

at 7.30pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Ken Pugh

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Parish Councillor Peter Ince

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd

Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons

Councillor Claire Wild

Apologies - 0

Members of the Public -  5

1.      
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.         PRESENT
The Chairman welcomed new Councillors Martin Morris and Sarah Lloyd to the meeting.

3.  
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS


Chairman

Parish Councillor Ken Pugh





Proposed by Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





Seconded by Parish Councillor Peter Ince


Vice Chairman
Parish Councillor Peter Ince





Proposed by Parish Councillor Ken Pugh





Seconded by Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd


Snow/Flood 

Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd


Warden

Proposed by Parish Councillor Ken Pugh





Seconded by Parish Councillor Peter Ince


Power Warden
Parish Councillor Martin Morris





Proposed by Parish Councillor Ken Pugh





Seconded by Parish Councillor Peter Ince

4.         MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Minutes of the meeting 18th May 2012, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

5.  
FINANCIAL REPORT

The Parish Clerk presented copies of the accounts 2012/13, these were agreed by the Parish Councillor present and signed by the Chairman (copy attached).  

The Clerk claims expenses each quarter of £30.00 which are shown on the accounts.  These were agreed and proposed by Parish Councillor Ince and seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts.

6.  
ANNUAL REPORTS

a. Police Report – crime rate is very low in all parishes.  Report read by Parish 

Councillors.

b. Councillor Wild’s Report – Read by Parish Councillors.

7.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Thanked Clerk for the good job she is doing.  Also thanked Parish Councillor Linda Bird and Parish Councillor Charles Pearson, who have now stood down from the Council for their hard work on the Parish Council.  Clerk to send a letter of thanks to both of them on behalf of Parish Council.  Parish Councillor Roberts offered to buy something for them both.

Also thanked current Parish Councillors and members of the public for attending.

8.
ITEMS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

The Chairman welcomed Tricia Tay and Simon Martin to the meeting and also to the village as they have moved into Church Cottage.

9.  
CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 7.45pm

Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Chairman Ken Pugh

